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Meeting Rooms Project – Report
Background:

The project was agreed in principle at the Parish Council on 19 March 2008 (Minute 4b) and in more detail on 16 March (Minute 4a).  The agreed objectives were to:
· To carry out an audit of existing meeting rooms (available to the public for recreational purposes) covering their use and facilities.  

· To survey parishioners’ views on what additional facilities and activities should be catered for.

· To place the findings before the public so that the Parish Council can update the Parish Plan (possibly as a supplement).
At the open meeting on 11 June 2008, it was agreed to split the survey/audit work into three elements:

1. An audit/survey of the available meeting rooms, 
2. A survey of the views of existing meeting room users (ie clubs, societies, etc), and 
3. A parishioner survey to include possible future needs.  
I agreed to take the lead and, in the absence of other volunteers, I agreed to carry out the work.  Terry Parker, David Allott and Edward Young agreed to act as an Advisory Group.  

The first two parts of the survey work were started last summer, and are reported here.  I should like to acknowledge the work carried out by all those who completed the questionnaires.  Without their time and effort, the work could not have been completed.

The third part of survey work – the parishioner survey – was deferred, following discussions with the Chairman of the Parish Council.  Early this year the Parish Council was minded to carry out its own survey of parishioners as part of updating the Parish Plan and in view of the likely cost, it was agreed that the parishioner survey work of this project would be undertaken as part of the wider Parish Plan survey work.
Survey of Meeting Rooms Available
The first part of the work was a survey of available meeting rooms, to identify the facilities each provided, the extent of their usage, and plans for their improvement.  There has been a good response to the request for information, with all the main meeting rooms responding.  Responses were received from 31 venues (4 of which were public houses which did not have any meeting rooms for hire).  No responses have yet been received from 5 potential venues (Bowling Club, Broadham Fields Sports Club, Fishing Lake venue, Sheepscombe School, and Slad Church), and it is noted that the former Lounge Bar at the Painswick Centre is currently being redeveloped though not as a meeting room.  Full details of the responses can be viewed in a separate document “Detailed Results of the Survey of the Meeting Rooms”.
A preliminary analysis of these responses is set out below.  

Meeting rooms differ in size and facilities, and these differences may make one more suitable than another for a particular user.  For example, the stage and large hall in Painswick Centre makes it more suitable for plays and activities such as badminton.  Smaller rooms may appeal to organisations with modest numbers of members requiring lecture type facilities.  One size or set of facilities does not fit all activities.
Meeting rooms can usefully be divided into two broad categories.  
· The first category is those which are primarily available for hire, and for the most part do not have any other substantial use.  These include Painswick Town Hall, Sheepscombe and Edge Village Halls, Painswick Centre, etc.  
· The second category is those which are available for hire, but on a more restricted basis – either in terms of time of day or purpose.  The primary use is for something else.  The category includes the churches, schools, the library (main hall) and commercial venues such as the Golf Club, The Shires (Falcon Inn) and Richmond Painswick.
Not surprisingly, meeting rooms are mostly located within the main centres of population in the parish.  The issues for Painswick seem rather different from the other villages in the parish.
In Sheepscombe and in Edge there is one village hall.  Both of these village halls are relatively modern.  Usage levels for Sheepscombe Village Hall and Edge Village Halls indicate moderate/low usage levels.  The Churches and Sheepscombe School may provide some alternative options for meeting room accommodation in these communities.
In Slad there is no village hall.  There is a Church, though the extent of its use as a meeting room is not known.
In comparison, Painswick has a relatively large number of meeting rooms, though many are in older buildings and in need of improvements.  Those which are primarily for hire are the Town Hall (upper and lower rooms), Painswick Centre (Main hall, Cotswold and Green Rooms), and Library Meeting Room (upper floor).  Christ Church Hall and St Mary’s Church Rooms are also available for hire, except when needed by their respective Churches.  The Churches, Friends Meeting House, Croft Primary School and Library (main hall) are available subject to various limitations.  There are also commercially run premises – The Shires at the Falcon Inn and Auditorium at Richmond Painswick, though the latter has more limited availability.  Further away are The Bothy and The Orangery at the Rococo Gardens and the Golf Club.  A full list is provided in the detailed results in the above-mentioned document.
Some of these facilities are moderately well used, others rather less so.  Some seem to duplicate the facilities provided by others.  On the basis of current usage figures, Painswick would seem to have more meeting room capacity than it needs.  The third part of the project, now to be undertaken as part of the Parish Plan work, should help identify future needs.
While there is over-capacity, there is also a need to improve many of the Painswick meeting rooms.  Some improvements have been indicated by respondents, but these are limited in ambition and scope.  This is no doubt a reflection of the reality that improvements need to be paid for, and that funds to pay for them are limited.  The funding challenge will be at one level if Painswick residents are and remain content with the current quality and facilities of the meeting rooms.  It will be much greater if significant improvements are needed to meet expectations of residents in coming years.
Survey of Views of Existing Users
A questionnaire was sent out to 33 users of meeting rooms in the Parish of Painswick in summer 2008 (mostly in August).  Responses were received from 25 users. 
The responses were analysed by meeting room and the results are summarised in a separate report “Results of Survey of Current Users of Meeting Rooms”.  In order to protect the anonymity of users, only those meeting rooms with two or more responses are covered in the report.  The meeting rooms covered are:  Town Hall (upper and lower halls); Painswick Centre (Main Hall), Library Meeting Room (upper floor); St Mary’s Church Rooms; Christ Church Hall and Sheepscombe Village Hall.

The results must be treated with caution, because of the small number of respondents for each meeting room.  But the comments should be considered by the decision making bodies for each of these meeting rooms.

Considerations for the Parish Council
The Parish Council is invited to note the completion of the first two elements of the Meeting Rooms Project.  The third part will depend on decisions taken on a survey for the Parish Plan.

A preliminary analysis of the results of the survey of meeting rooms has been undertaken.  The Parish Council is invited to consider what other analyses it would like to see.

At the open meeting on 11 June 2008, it was suggested that the results should be published in some way, so making details of the facilities available at each venue more readily available to meeting room users.  During the course of the survey, one user commented on the desirability of having “better documentation covering for example health and safety instructions, insurance conditions, and terms and conditions of use” for meeting rooms.  The Parish Council is invited to consider whether it sees merit in the idea of publication.  There are obvious difficulties in maintaining an up-to-date paper document, though the use of the internet might be an option.
The Parish Council is invited to consider the detailed comments about the Town Hall (upper and lower halls) in the document “Results of Survey of Current Users of Meeting Rooms” as part of its own thinking about future work on the Town Hall.
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